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Design Review – PLNPCM2020-00009 
Gillmor Hall Building Addition at Westminster College 
 
Request Type:  Design Review Application 
Location:  1612 W 700 N 
Zone:    I – Institutional Zoning District  
 
Salt Lake City has received a request from Derek 
Payne of VCBO Architecture on behalf of 
Westminster College for a proposed additional to 
the existing Jewett Center for the Performing 
Arts which is adjacent to 1700 S. The building 
addition known as Gillmor Hall will be a 100-
person recital hall and dance performance studio 
housed in a triangular-shaped building located 
on the south-east side of the existing Jewett 
Center.   
 
The I – Institutional Zoning district for the 
Westminster College Campus limits buildings to 
35-feet in height.  However, taller buildings in 
excess of 35-feet but not more than 75-feet may 
be approved through the Design Review process.   
 
The proposed building will be 45-feet in height and will be located within the interior of the campus.  The 
applicant is going through the Design Review process to request an additional 10-feet of building height over the 
35-feet allowed for the proposed addition.   
 

If you have questions about the project or have comments, please contact the project planner: 
 

David J. Gellner, AICP, Principle Planner   
(801) 535-6107 or david.gellner@slcgov.com.  
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